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12th May 2017 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
As you are aware Ofsted conducted an inspection at the school on 29th and 30th March 2017.  Their report will 
be published on the Ofsted website on Tuesday 16th May 2017.  In the interim period we are able to share the 
full report with you and have attached it to this email. 
 
You are invited to attend a presentation by members of the Senior Leadership Team to share and discuss 
elements of the report.  The presentation will take place in the Upstairs Hall on Monday 15th May 2017 at 
2:15pm and will be repeated later that day at 6pm.  This presentation is for adults only. 
 
The report indicates that the school requires improvement in some areas which we will discuss in more detail 
at the forthcoming presentation.  Whilst this outcome is a disappointment to us we feel confident that we have 
the staff and expertise in place to make the required improvements within the time frame that is outlined to 
us; we are expecting a repeat visit from Ofsted within the next 12 months to determine progress. 
 
We are wholly encouraged with elements of the report that acknowledged areas where performance was good; 
our pupils are well safeguarded, our work on pupil attendance was acknowledged to be strong, it was 
considered that we provide good support for pupils’ welfare, behaviour and personal development throughout 
the school and it was noted that pupils in Early Years receive a good start to their education at Ruislip Gardens 
Primary School. 
 
Our online Parent Survey demonstrated some very positive views in all areas which included pupil happiness, 
safety, communication with parents, leadership and pupil progress.  95% of respondents stated that they 
strongly agreed that they would recommend Ruislip Gardens Primary School to another parent, the remaining 
5% stated that they agreed with this statement.   
 
We look forward to seeing you at the forthcoming presentations and sharing with you our action plans and 
demonstrating to you our unfaltering commitment to move the school forward in a positive way. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 

   
Marc Titeux    Stephen Courtnadge 
Headteacher   Chair of Governors 
 


